STOCKTON-ON-TEES BOROUGH COUNCIL
PUBLIC FOOTPATH NO.15 - KIRKLEVINGTON (IN PART)
TEMPORARY FOOTPATH CLOSURE ORDER 2022

Stockton-on-Tees Borough Council propose to make an Order under Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation
Act 1984 not less than seven days from the date hereof the Highway Authority being satisfied that access to the
said footpath should be prohibited because works are being or are proposed to be carried out on or near the
footpath.

The effect of the Order, which will come into effect on 3" May 2022, will be to temporarily close the lengths of
public footpath between points A-B-C-D (approximately 150 metres) as shown on plan H117-289 from
approximately 3" May 2022 and will have the effect of public access not being available. An alternative route to
Pump Lane is available using Public Footpath No.14 (Kirklevington) and Forest Lane. The plan is available to view
on the Council's website (traffic orders). Alternative routes will be signed on site. The Order may continue in force
for a maximum period of six months unless extended with the approval of the Secretary of State for Transport.

Dated 22" April 2022
R. Brown, Director of HR, Legal and Communications, Municipal Buildings, Church Road, STOCKTON-ON-TEES,
TS181LD
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